STRATFIELD SAYE PRISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2021
Minutes of the AGM held on 17th May 2021 at 7pm at Stratfield Saye Village Hall
 followed by an Ordinary Meeting

Present:

Cllr A. Speed



Cllr A. Harborne

Cllr M. Toms



Cllr N. Hall
Cllr R. Vaughan



Parish Clerk Mrs L Webb


1 member of the public

Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllr Toosey and Cllr Preston. 
Record of Councillor Attendance at all meetings in the past year 2020/2021:

Speed - 5 
Harborne - 5

Toosey - 5 

Preston - 5 

Hall - 5 

Toms - 5 
Best - 3
1.21
 Election of Chairperson

Chairman Cllr Speed stood down and the Parish Clerk took control of the meeting to elect a new Chairman.

Cllr Harborne proposed Cllr Speed for Chairman seconded by Cllr Toms. 

Cllr Speed resumed control of the meeting and donated his annual allowance of £50 to the James Christmas Charity of Stratfield Saye. 









           LW 

2.21
 Officers of the Parish Council


Cllr Speed’s proposal of Officers: -

a.  Vice-Chairman





Cllr G Preston

b.  Village Hall 





Cllr A Harborne




c.  Basingstoke & Deane Association of Parish Councils
Cllr G Preston



d.  Footpaths & rec ground 




Cllr C Toosey




e.  Hampshire Association of Town Councils 

Cllr G Preston


 

f.  Trees, Environment 




Cllr C Toosey


g.  Pond 






Cllr N Hall & Cllr G Preston



h.  Media






Cllr A Speed






i. Transport






Cllr M Toms






j. Mornington Cup Garden Competitions 


Cllr A Speed

Motion carried unanimously by all Councillors.




3.21
 Adoption of minutes AGM 18th May 2020
Cllr Harborne proposed acceptance of the minutes from the AGM on 18th May 2020. The motion carried unanimously and Cllr Speed signed them as accurate.

4.21
 Reports for 2020/21  

a. Chairman’s  Report - Cllr Speed

Cllr Speed gave a brief report: -

“I would like to start by thanking the Parish Council for their continued support of the village through their membership on the Council. I would also like to thank Louise the clerk for her continued enthusiasm and hard work in her role. 
Speeding remains a key issue in the village. We hope to restart the speed related measures once we return to normal. Mike Toms has continued to keep us briefed and has been active on our behalf. Funding is available and members of the parish have been trained to use the equipment.  More money coming from Rhydian. 
We have moved forward with the letting of the recreation ground to a local football club. The club, aptly named Wellington Football Club, have undertaken to improve the pitch at their own cost. The Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk have been involved in the contract. It seems a good relationship for the village and we hope that the ground will be improved. Given how much it would have cost to refurbish the pitch it is a pleasing outcome. Plus, there are no on-going maintenance costs. The foul system at the ground will also be replaced free of charge by Hartley Services. The original tank has never really worked as ground water has leaked in. Some pest control has taken place to keep the rabbit down. 

The Parish Council have been looking into a refurb of the phone box on New Street and a potential way forward has been found with the help of local residents. 

It has been a difficult 12 months with regards to COVID. In my last report I observed that people were looking after each other. There was a good support network in place. This has continued over the last 12 months. The village seems to have been relatively untouched by COVID which has been a great relief.” 

b. Village Hall (classes)
Cllr Harborne gave a brief report. 

“The village hall officially re-opens today on Monday 17th May 2021 for exercise classes etc, subject to Covid-19 secure guidance. Voting for the election was allowed to be in the hall on 6th May. 

Lockdowns have limited use over the last 12 months. Guidance has been followed from ACRE (Action with Communities in Rural England) to ensure that the hall is a Covid-19 secure environment. 

The Hall AGM is anticipated to be held during July 2021 as normal. 

A £10,000 grant has been received from BDBC in April 2020 in common with other halls, to help cover the costs during the pandemic period.”

c. Borough & County Councillors  


Cllr Vaughan reported that there are 15 new councillors and the Conservative Party won a majority with 56 seats. 78 seats in total. He offered us another £1000 towards traffic calming costs in the village, to be paid in June. Donna Jones is the new Police Crime Commissioner. 400 new police officers coming to our area. Residents are encouraged to report speeding and fly tipping in the area so that the Police prioritise this. There is a proposal to merge the fire service and the police but Cllr Vaughan will object to this.  
d. Police   




 

Nothing to report. 

5.21
 Open Forum

There was an Open Forum held prior to the Ordinary Meeting for Parishioners to bring up any items they wish to be considered or investigated by the Parish Council. No matters were raised.

6.21
 Closing

The AGM closed by The Chairperson Cllr Speed at 7.20p.m.


